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OCEAN

COUNTY COLLEGE




BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Public Retreat/Meeting
March 19, 2010
Minutes

A special retreat/meeting of the Ocean County College Board of Trustees was called to

Call to Order

order by Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Chair, at 12:10 p.m., on Friday, March 19, 2010, in the
Conference Room of the Technology Building on the college campus.
The announcement of public meeting was made in compliance with the Open Public


Public Meeting

Meetings Act of 1975.


Announcement

Those in attendance were:  Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Mrs. Linda Novak, Dr. Bruce Greenfield, 


Attendance

Mr. Robert Fall, Mr. Stephan Leone, Mr. Warren Wolf, Mr. Harvey York, Mr. Ernie 

Muska, and Dr. Jon Larson.  Also in attendance from the College administration were 

Dr. James McGinty, Executive Vice President; Ms. Sara Winchester, Vice President of 

Finance; and Mr. Bray Barnes, Assistant to the President.

Immediately after roll call, a resolution was unanimously adopted to move immediately 


Resolution

into a closed session for the purpose of discussing personnel matters, collective bargaining, 


Adopted for

and pending litigation, the results of which will be released to the public when the need


Closed Meeting

for confidentiality no longer exists.

At 1:25 p.m., the closed session ended and the public meeting reconvened.


Public Meeting








Reconvened

Ms. Winchester reviewed the FY 2011 College budget and how it will be impacted as
a result of the Governor’s address on his proposed FY 2011 State budget.  OCC will

lose $300,000 from next year’s budget.  This is in addition to the $543,000 in State

aid already cut from this current year’s budget.

Fortunately, several factors will allow the College to absorb these funding cuts with- 
out having to increase tuition or take any drastic measures to reduce spending.  They
include:

· Enrollment continues to increase and is slightly higher than budgeted; 
· Various cost-saving measures have been implemented; and
· The College has managed its finances very responsibly.
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In addition, based on the Governor’s proposed budget, there is a possibility that the

Freeholders may have to reduce County aid to the College next year.

The Governor’s proposal also alters the NJ STARS Program by restricting new parti-

cipants from entering the program but allowing current students to continue.  Dr. Larson 
is working with Dr. Nespoli and the New Jersey Council of County Colleges to develop
alternative options for the Governor to consider in order to save the program as it is.

Ms. Winchester reviewed the status of capital projects since it was just recently learned 
that FY 2010 Chapter 12 projects that have not yet been bonded by the County may not 

receive funding from the State.

The next meetings are scheduled for:













Meetings
Monday, January 25, 2010
  9:30 a.m.
Finance Committee


Scheduled


10:00 a.m.
Bylaw, Policy, and




Curriculum Committee



10:15 a.m.
Buildings/Grounds






Committee



10:30 a.m.
Personnel Committee



12:30 p.m.
Regular Public Monthly 




Meeting

There being no further business and no comments or questions from the trustees


Adjournment

or the public, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Bruce Greenfield, Ed.D.



Secretary
Connie Bello 
Recording Secretary






